
  
Confirmed Minutes of the South Central RTC Education Symposium & Meeting  

Held on Wednesday 7 November 2012 
Milton Hill House Abingdon  

Following Transfusion Bites  

Attendees 

Diana Agacy Transfusion Practitioner 
Southampton General 
Hospital   

Jennifer Arnold Consultant Haematologist Royal Hampshire Hospital 
Donna Beckford Smith Transfusion Practitioner Stoke Mandeville Hospital   
Nicola Bienz Consultant Haematologist Wexham Park Hospital 

Annette Cornish Transfusion Practitioner 
Nuffield Orthopaedic 
Hospital 

Pushkar Dadakar Consultant Anaesthetist Wexham Park Hospital    
Christine Ellis Transfusion Practitioner Wexham Park Hospital  
Edward  Fraser Transfusion Practitioner John Radcliffe Hospital 
Cheryl Hasell Transfusion Practitioner Milton Keynes Hospital  
Tanya Hawkins Transfusion Practitioner Royal Berkshire  Hospital   

Barry Hearn 
Transfusion Laborator 
Manager Queen Alexandra Hospital 

James Henry Transfusion Practitioner North Hampshire Hospital 
Jacky Nabb RTC Administrator NHSBT 
Terrie Perry Transfusion Practitioner Wycombe General Hospital 

Susan Rockley 
Transfusion Laboratory 
Manager Wexham Park Hospital 

Rebecca Sampson Consultant Haematologist Royal Berkshire Hospital 
Louise  Sherliker Transfusion Liaison Nurse NHSBT 

Dawn 
Smith (formerly 
Carvey) 

Transfusion Laboratory 
Manager 

Southampton General 
Hospital 

Christopher 

 

Stevens Senior ODA Wexham Park Hospital 

Tony Stock 
Consultant Obstetrician / 
RTC Chair Milton Keynes Hospital   

John Travers 
Transfusion Laboratory 
Manager Royal Hampshire Hospital 

Apologies 
Tanya Cranfield Consultant Haematologist Queen Alexandra Hospital 
Liza Keating Consultant ITU & ED Royal Berkshire 
Carolina Lahoz Consultant Haematologist Wexham Park Hospital 
Simon Stanworth Consultant Haematologist NHSBT 

Neene  Price 
Customer Services 
Manager NHSBT 

Alison  Wright Transfusion Practitioner Milton Keynes Hospital 

  

1 Welcome 
AS welcomed the group to the meeting   

18/12 The minutes of the last meeting May 15 2012 were signed off  

19/12 Blood Issue Across the Region 
LS presented the latest figures for the South Central Region. Discussion points included 

 

Royal Hampshire O negative usage, John Travers advised that the Royal Hampshire O 
negative usage is due to surgical use at a remote site, they are currently negotiating to change the 
emergency stock at this site to O positive 



   
North Hampshire wastage due to change of personnel at the time  

20/12 Update from the NBTC / Pathology Modernisation 
AS asked the meeting for any feedback within the region. It was felt that due to the sensitivity of the 
subject an anonymous survey may be the best way to gather information on how it is affecting 
performance and efficiency within individual roles and within the laboratory as a whole.  It was 
suggested that the first step may be to ask TLMs what type of questions should be included 
Action LS to look at feasibility  

21/12 Education Meetings 

 

February 6 2013  Regency Park Hotel Thatcham.  Theme Audits 

 

Patient Blood Management  we are considering a joint meeting with the South West region 
once the information from the Executive Working Group has been received.  
Action LS to discuss with SW region  

22/12 Next meeting Date 
RTC meeting theme Audits February 6 2013, Milton Hill House, Abingdon 
Further meeting dates to be confirmed once PBM information received 


